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March 3, 2023 

 

 

TO:  Planning Board 

FROM:  Diane M. Williamson, Administrative Officer 

RE:  Massasoit Subdivision – Request for Reinstatement 

 

The above application received preliminary approval, with conditions, in 2018. With the conditional 
preliminary approval, it had been the applicants intent, at that time, to proceed with construction of the 
infrastructure prior to seeking the final approval.  However, due to the inactivity on the subdivision 
construction, and the lack of request for extensions, that approval has expired. 

The owner/applicant is currently requesting that the application be reinstated per the provision in the 
Subdivision and Development Review Regulations, Section 8.7. 

In review of the file, it appears that the conditions of the 2018 approval were complied with other than the 
RIPDES permit from the RIDEM for land disturbance greater than one-acre, if required.   In addition to 
the prior conditions, the amount of the engineer inspection fee will have to be reviewed which is based on 
the cost of construction; therefore an updated construction cost estimate will be needed from the 
applicant.    A pre-construction meeting would also be required prior to commencement of construction. 

I recommend that the Board grant the re-instatement subject to the conditions from the 2018 approval 
being satisfied prior to construction, namely the RIPDES permit from RIDEM (or a written confirmation 
from RIDEM that this is not required), the submission of any additional engineering inspection fee based 
on a revised construction cost estimate, and a pre-construction meeting prior to final approval. 
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